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 Our Purpose: The Monmia school community is committed to providing          
innovative programs that stimulate and challenge each student to develop     
lifelong learning skills and strategies. We provide a safe, nurturing               
environment where teachers, students and parents work in an effective        
partnership. www.monmia.vic.edu.au.Ph: 9364 1007 
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Dear Monmia Families, 

WHAT CAUGHT MY EYE THIS WEEK 
¶ I loved attending the Museum Excursion with the Preps last Friday.  It was  

wonderful to engage with their enthusiasm and excitement as they experienced 
the different exhibits.  We had positive feedback from one of the Museum  
helpers who thought our children were beautifully behaved and so well  
mannered.  Thank you to Sophie Cox and Mandy Peters for organising such a 
great learning experience for their students.  Thank you to Iva, Jihane and Irene 
who came along as parent helpers and were interacting with the students all 
day.   

¶ The year 1/2 students had a wonderful day out at Yarrabee where they were 
whisked back in time.  So many students and teachers were dressed up in  
outfits from the past.  They looked great.  Wonderful organisation by Kathryn 
Buttiigeg, Merryn Auld, Leanne Molony and Karen Slatterie.  You can see 1/2D 
recreating the school house on Twitter. 

¶ Bluearth activities were enjoyed in the beautiful sunshine yesterday by 1/2D and 
3/4C. 

¶ I enjoyed the music created by Year 5/6 students on the iPads. I agree that your 
music was very creepy, Emilia and Sachi! 

 
2017 REGIONAL PRINCIPAL FORUM 
The South Western Region was first to receive this learning opportunity and Lucy 
Vorpasso, Vineta Mitrevski and I attended this forum on Tuesday and Wednesday 
this week.  We had some amazing international speakers to inspire us to further  
develop and achieve the Education Stateôs Targets.  Sharyn Donald, the Regional  
Director opened the forum, followed by the Honourable James Merlino, Deputy  
Premier and Minister for Education.  The other regions will also attend this forum over 
this week and next.  It was affirming for us as Monmiaôs school leaders to recognize 
much of what was presented has been reflected in our work for the past several 
years.  However, it was also challenging us to dig deeper, think more strategically so 
that we can ensure that every child in every classroom can continue to Learn and 
Achieve more than one yearôs growth.  I am so grateful for the commitment of this  
Education Department which is ensuring that the whole system is aligned so that all 
Victorian children in government schools will succeed through the efforts of their 
teachers, support staff and school leaders.  

http://www.monmia.vic.edu.au
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Lorraine Bell  
Principal 

ARE YOU EXCITED ABOUT CODE CAMP TO MONMIA? 
Parents/Guardians are you often at a loss on how to entertain your children 
during school holidays?  
Do your children say they are bored during holiday time?  
We have the perfect solution for you! 

  
This winter, we are hosting a very special school holiday program called Code Camp 
where your child can build their very own iPhone or Android app!  We are very  
excited about this program as it gives our Monmia students the opportunity to  
experience Coding with experts in this field. 
  
Code Camp has already taught more than 18,000 students in Australia in years 
2-6,teaching them important skills such as computational thinking, logic, creativity, 
user experience, app development and game building in a fun and engaging way. 
  
The Camp Explained: 

Spark (Years 2-6) 
Fun, engaging and challengingé and are our most known Code Camp which 
more  than      18,000  
students have completed. Code Camp Spark is where every student in years 2            
-6 should start their Code Camp journey.  
Ignite  (Years 2-6) 
If you have completed Spark (or are in year 7-8) check out Code Camp Ignite! 
Students will build on their skills and create new apps with increasingly  
complex logic, more code, behaviours and problem solving. 
Blast (Years 4-8) 
Weôve developed our own software to teach you the language of the web,  
JavaScript! Code Camp Blast is for our students who have conquered the 
Spark and Ignite camps and are ready to take on the world! 

  
Please view the attached information or visit www.codecamp.com.au   
Enrolments are filling up fast so donôt miss out on this fantastic learning  
opportunity.  Enrol today and help your child become a coding superstar!  
  
 

http://www.codecamp.com.au/


 
 
Dear Parents and Guardians, 
 
 
PUT-DOWNS ARE NOT OKAY. 
A put-down is a deliberately mean, sarcastic or critical comment, expression or 
gesture that tries to make someone look bad or silly or tries to damage the  
reputation or the self-esteem of another person. If you are the subject of a  
put-down there can be short and long term effects on you. 
 
Using put-downs can often be disguised as a joke or excused by saying, ñI was 
only jokingò. There is a major difference between and put-down and a joke. A 
joke is funny and everyone laughs but a put-down is when someone is not 
laughing because they have been hurt by the ójokeô. It is very important to  
remember that if everyone isnôt laughing then it is not a joke! 
 
Using put-downs is a serious antisocial act and does not have a place in a  
Bully Free School. When we use put-downs that means we are emptying 
someoneôs bucket. If you hear a put-down please remind the person that 
Monmia Primary School is a PUT-DOWN FREE ZONE! Remind them that 
at Monmia Primary School we fill peopleôs buckets, not empty them! This way 
you will be an active bystander trying to eliminate bullying from our community, 
helping yourself and helping a buddy. 
 
 
Family Activity  
Discuss the put-downs members of your family have heard. Write each one on 
a piece of paper. Then get your rubbish bin out and have a ceremonial  
dumping of the put-downs into the bin. Discuss how these comments belong in 
the rubbish bin because that is exactly what they areéRUBBISH! 
 
 
 
Warm Regards, 
Lucy Vorpasso 

Assistant Principal - Student Engagement and Wellbeing 
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       Student Engagement and Wellbeing 

Introducingé       
 
Dear Parents and Guardians, 

Monmia is a Bucket Filling School! 
We fill buckets and we donôt dip! 

We use our lid to keep our bucket full and keep the drops in! 
 
I love how the Bucket Fillers Philosophy has been embraced by our school community this year. I know that we 
can keep filling other peopleôs buckets and make Monmia Primary School a warm, positive and caring place to 
be. When we all fill other peopleôs buckets then all community members benefit from these acts of kindness.  
There is so much to acknowledge at Monmia Primary School! Here are some ódropsô for you to read.  

 
wŜƳŜƳōŜǊ ǘƘŀǘ ǿƘŜƴ ȅƻǳ Ŭƭƭ ǎƻƳŜƻƴŜ ŜƭǎŜΩǎ ōǳŎƪŜǘΣ ȅƻǳ Ŭƭƭ ȅƻǳǊǎ ŀǎ ǿŜƭƭ ǎƻ ƪŜŜǇ ŬƭƭƛƴƎ ōǳŎƪŜǘǎ aƻƴƳƛŀΗ  
 
IŀǇǇȅ .ǳŎƪŜǘ CƛƭƭƛƴƎΗ 
 

YƛƴŘ wŜƎŀǊŘǎΣ 

Lucy Vorpasso 

!ǎǎƛǎǘŀƴǘ tǊƛƴŎƛǇŀƭ - {ǘǳŘŜƴǘ 9ƴƎŀƎŜƳŜƴǘ ŀƴŘ ²ŜƭƭōŜƛƴƎ 
 
 
 
 



 
IMPORTANT DATES FROM THE DIARY 

Enrolments for 2018 are now being taken. If you have a child that will be turning 5  before 
30 April 2018 and you want to enrol them for Prep, please see Ros or  Norma in the office 
for an enrolment pack.   
 
Parents/Guardians enrolling their child will need to provide their childôs birth   
certificate or passport as well as their completed immunisation certificate.    
 
Appointments for school tours are available on request and can be booked by  calling  
Norma or Ros in the Office on 9364 1007. 
 
If you know of neighbours or relatives living in our area who want to enrol their  children for 
2018 please ask them to contact the school for an enrolment pack.  
 
To secure a place in our Prep 2018 intake School Council has stipulated a $50  
 non-refundable deposit.  This security will be deducted from the 2018 Essential Student 
Learning Items - Bookpack. 
 
Enrolments will not be accepted without the deposit or the required certificates. 
 
Confirmation of enrolment will include a gift for each 2018 Prep student of a Book Box and 
book to start them on their reading adventure! 

TERM 2 
 
Wed 21st June 
 
 
Fri  23rd June 
 
 
 
Wed 28th June 
 
 
 
 
 
Thurs 29th June 
 
 
 
Fri 30th June 

 
 
¶ Preps & 1/2 
         Bike Education 
 
¶ Money and / or un-

sold chocolates due 
back 

 
¶ Student Led  

Conferences Year P-
6 classes  

          Excluding 1/2B 
 
 
¶ Curriculum Day 
          Student Free Day 
 
 
 
¶ Last day of Term 2 
         Early dismissal            
          2.30pm 
 

TERM  3 
 
Tues 18th July 
 
 
 
 
Wed 23rd August 
 
 
Mon 28th August  
- Fri  1st Sept 
 
 
TERM 4 
 
Mon 6th Nov  
 
 
Mon 11th Dec 
 
Fri 22nd Dec 
 

 
 
¶ Student Led  

Conferences 1/2B only 
 
 
 
¶ Fatherôs Day Stall 
 
 
¶ 5/6 Canberra Camp 
 
 
 
 
 
¶ Curriculum Day 
          Student Free Day 
 
¶ Christmas Raffle 

Drawn 
¶ Last day of Term 4 
         Early dismissal 
         1.30pm 



 

PRA -  Pepper S  
For 5 star writing and awesome spelling of words. 

Excellent effort writing 5 sentences.  

 

PRB -  Mohamed D  
For showing wonderful manners and great  

behaviour on our excursion to the Museum.  

 

1/2 A -  Sam T  
For always coming to school with a smile and a 

lovely welcome.  

 

1/2 B -  Anna D  
 

For sharing her ideas about Growth Mindset and 

the power of ôyetõ! 

 

1/2 C -  Cooper R  
For showing an improvement  in his reading. 

Keep practising your reading goals Cooper!!  

 

1/2 D -  Anamaria F  
For answering so many questions during  our  

excursion to Yarrabee Yesterdayõs World. You 

 really know your stuff!  

 

3/4 A -  Ayden B  

 

For being a super star student at camp and  

participating in all activities.  

 

3/4 B -  Devin R  
 

For participating and showing great team work on 

camp. 

 

3/4 C -  Claudia R  
 

For writing an amazing narrative - your story had 

me completely hooked and wanting more!  

 

3/4 D -  Kyana L  
 

For her outstanding attitude towards her learning. 

Congratulations Kyana é you are a star!!! 

 

5/6 A -  Sarah C  
 

For always being helpful and helping others to be 

organised.  

 

5/6 B -  Jayden R  
 

For consistent level four effort particularly in re-

searching his information report on the Gold Rush.  

 

5/6 C -  Charlize L  

For always putting in 5 - Star effort during WIN to 

achieve her goals and always willing to help out 

others!  

 

5/6 D - Krystal P  

For always putting in 5 star effort and initiative I  

nto everything she does. Well done Krystal and 

keep up the fantastic work!  

Languages -Japanese - Cooper R  For successfully compiling a bar graph in J  

apanese using key words and characters.  



STUDENT LED CONFERENCE Information 
The student led conference is a structured conversation conducted by your 
child about their learning.  It is a self-reflection of the way in which they 
have progressed through semester 1, as well as demonstrating next steps for 
future learning growth.  This is a valuable opportunity for your child to 
share their learning goals and successes experienced through effort thus far.   
All student led conferences will be held in your childôs learning space. 
The student led conferences will take place on:  

 
 

All online bookings will open on Friday 9th June.  Please ensure you  
arrange a suitable time for the student led conference using the online  
booking system. 
To make your booking go to:  www.schoolinterviews.com.au 
Enter THIS school event code qtjps, then follow the 3 steps 
Booking system closes on Tuesday 27th June, 3.30pm  
Each student led conference will be for duration of 10minutes.  Your child 
will be expected to lead the conference discussion in the presence of their 
teacher and a parent/guardian. If you have specific questions /concerns you 
would like to discuss please arrange a meeting time outside of the Student 
Led Conference with your childôs teacher. 
Specialist Teachers will be available on Wednesday 28th June for  
parents/guardians to speak to them regarding Visual Arts, Performing Arts, 
Languages- Japanese and Physical Education learning.  This is not a Student 
Led Conference.  The Specialist Teachers will be in the Languages room 
from the following times listed below. Bookings are not required and  
parents/guardians will be seen as they enter.  

 
 

The Student Led Conference is an opportunity for students to open 
communication between school and home, it teaches self-evaluation and 
reflection and focuses on goals setting and learning.  Come along so that 
we can work together to support the learning of your child.   
Vineta Mitrevski 
Assistant Principal- School Improvement 

Wednesday 28th June Year P-6 classes, excluding 1.2B 2.30pm-7.30pm 

Tuesday 18th July 1.2B 2.30pm-7.30pm 

Tonia Burridge (Visual Arts Teacher) 4.00pm-5.00pm 

Cassandra Ward  (Performing Arts Teacher) 4.00pm ï 5.00pm 

Louise Prentice 
(Languages- Japanese Teacher) 

4.00pm-5.00pm and 5.30pm-5.45pm 

Justin Belovitch 
(Health & Physical Education Teacher) 

4.00pm-5.00pm and 5.30pm-7.30pm 

http://www.schoolinterviews.com.au



